Ohio Association of Physician Assistants

Board of Directors Meeting

April 10, 2014
A regularly scheduled meeting of the OAPA Board of Directors convened prior to the Pharmacology Conference on April 10, 2014 at the Sheraton Suites in Cuyahoga Falls.  Present were board members Boyd, Cackler, Dombrowski, Eulberg, Gardner, Goodrich, Krebs, Mansell, Talboo,  Trimbath and Wampler.  Absent were board members  Homoki and Knoop.  Also present were Josanne Pagel, GARC Chair, JP Thompson Student Affairs Chair, Heather Kellerman, Diversity Chair, Melissa Bowlby, PAPC Member, and OAPA Executive Director Beth Adamson.   A quorum was present.
After introductions, President Trimbath proceeded with the agenda.
Secretary/Treasurer Dombrowski next asked for a review of the minutes from January 18, 2014 noting a typographical error on Page 1.   Ms. Boyd moved to approve the minutes with corrections.  Ms. Mansell seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
Executive Session was convened.
When the board meeting reconvened, Mr. Dombrowski gave the Treasurer’s Report reviewing the March 214 financials and noting that there was nothing out of the ordinary in either income or expenses.  OAPA realized a $3,500 profit from the CDME Course.  Mr. Dombrowski moved to accept the March 2014 financial report. Ms. Boyd seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
In his President’s Report, Mr. Trimbath noted he has been in contact with an OAPA that has been having problems in her hospital with nurses refusing to take orders from PAs.  At this point OAPA has provided all the resources it can and it now is the responsibility of the hospital.
In Regional Reports, Ms. Wampler (Region 4) advised that ODU has asked OAPA to participate in their Health Fair but we were unable to find any volunteers.  Ms. Gardner (Region 5) announced that Ms. Pagel will come out to give a talk at a regional meeting.  Mr. Trimbath encouraged all Regional Directors to participate in PA Week.
Ms. Krebs, the Student Representative, advised that it is the wishes of the program representatives to have all programs vote for the OAPA Board Student Representative seat that begins July 1, 2014.  She has developed a system for voting.  MR. Trimbath moved to authorize Ms. Krebs to begin the student representative election process by May 15, 2014.   Ms. Krebs seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.  Mr. Trimbath moved to have Ms. Krebs develop policies for future student representative elections.  Ms. Boyd seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
Ms. Bowlby reported that the PAPC has been reviewing a model orthopedic injection plan and was sent back for further revisions at the April PAPC meeting.  She also commented that the formulary is being reviewed and updated almost monthly.  Mr. Trimbath asked if the PAPC was consulted in the development of the new supervisory plan and Ms. Bowlby said no, they were not.  Mr. Trimbath also commented that Dr. Mostow’s special services plan has been tabled past the 60 limit and should be acted upon.
In other committee reports, a membership campaign task force has been formed and will begin meeting shortly.  The Diversity sub-page of the website has been developed by TCS and needs to be populated by the committee.
Ms. Kellerman reported that the Diversity Committee will meet during the pharmacology conference.  The committee will work on content for the website.  They are also planning to participate in a Diversity Walk in May and wanted to know if OAPA would provide T-Shirts.  Ms. Mansell had received a quote that was quite high for the number of shirts.  Ms. Pagel offered OAPA “I am a PA” T-Shirts for them to use.  The committee also wants to participate in the fall conference planning and have established a goal of increasing regional representation on the committee.  They asked the Regional Directors for assistance in identifying volunteers.

Ms. Thompson, Chair of the Student Affairs Committee, advised that PA Week activities need to be organized.
Ms. Pagel, GAC Chair, advised that HB412 has been moved out of the Health Committee and should be on the House floor in May.  She noted that Bricker and Eckler worked quite hard on this and there were several interested party meetings.  Currently there is no opposition from any physician groups.  She reviewed the content of the bill.  Ms. Pagel also advised that Representative Gonzales will be at the membership meeting on April 11 to address the group and there will be a PAC fundraiser.  OAPA is also planning a legislative breakfast in November at the Statehouse.
Ms. Adamson advised that there are 225 registered for the pharmacology conference and the annual conference committee will convene this summer to plan the program.  Mr. Dombrowski reviewed the “Reach Out and Read” program that is supported by AAPA.  This will be discussed further in July.
Ms. Mansell reviewed the slate of candidates.  AAPA recently announced that OAPA now has 6 delegates to the HOD so there are 3 open seats.  A job description is needed for the HOD position and it needs to be posted on the website.
Mr. Trimbath gave an update on the Urgent Care/Retail Clinic issue advising that OAPA had consulted Bricker and Eckler about bring legal action against the medical board.  OAPA is holding off at the moment due to the momentum that HB412 has.  Bricker and Eckler are investigating what type of vehicle can be used (individual or association) and a justification for why we would take action needs to be articulated.
Ms. Adamson advised that the medical board has requested names for consideration to two PAPC seats that will become open in May.  Both Ms. Bowlby and Mr. Fry wish to be reappointed.  Ms. Boyd moved to submit the names Bowlby, Fry, Zaayer, Pagel and Thompson to the medical board,  Mr. Dombrowski seconded there were none opposed, motion carried.
As mentioned earlier, OAPA now has 6 delegates to the AAPA HOD so 3 need to be elected now.  After some debate, it was decided to have Fellow members vote for three out of the four candidates with the person with the highest number of votes getting a three year term and the other two a two year term.
OAPA has been approached by OPHP to give a contribution as they are a charitable 501(C)3 organization.  The board ,by consensus, decided not to contribute at this time.

Ms. Pagel announced that the Cleveland Clinic will hold a student conference in June.  Mr. Trimbath will give a presentation OAPA and AAPA.

Ms. Kellerman noted that AAPA is offering exhibit space and meeting areas for chapter activities during the AAPA annual conference. 
Ms. Mansell announced that there will be a CME conference on August 8 on Treating the LGBT Athlete, the day before the Gay Games in Cleveland.

Mr. Trimbath advised that the resolution that was discussed by the board via email was submitted to AAPA.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.  The next meeting will be held at 10:30 AM on July 12 in Columbus at a place to be determined.  Board members are encouraged to bring a new PA to the meeting.
